

Premier of New South Wales



D13/34462 LAC12/101

2013-327260

Ms Ronda Miller Clerk of the Legislative Assembly NSW Legislative Assembly Parliament House Macquarie Street Sydney NSW 2000

2 8 NOV 2013

Dear Ms Miller London

Thank you for providing a copy of Report No. 1/55 of the Legislative Assembly Committee on Community Services, entitled *Outsourcing Community Service Delivery – Interim Report*.

The NSW Government acknowledges the work of the Committee in considering issues related to outsourcing the delivery of community services in NSW.

The NSW Government has noted the six recommendations contained in the interim report and is considering these in the broader context of its reform directions, including the implementation of the National Disability Insurance Scheme, the transition of Out-of-Home Care Services from the Government to the non-government sector and the Family and Community Services localisation agenda.

We appreciate the opportunity to respond to the interim report. However, given we have also recently received a copy of the Committee's final report, we will be providing a detailed consolidated response to both reports. Should you have any queries or require any further information, please contact my office.

Yours sincerely

Barry O'Farrell MP

Premier